On 7 December 2015, the Prime Minister and Leader of the Opposition

appointed the Referendum Council on Constitutional Recognition to conduct a

national consultation process on how Australians think Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander
peoples should be recognised in the Constitution. Their consultations led to the National
First Nations Constitutional Convention at Uluru in 2017.

In September 2017, the General Synod of the Anglican Church of Australia expressed
support for the recommendation of the Referendum Council for a constitutionally-

entrenched First Nations’ Voice to the Commonwealth Parliament (Resolution 28/17)
A Study Guide companion to the Statement from the Heart is available at:



